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June 2018 Newsletter

Staffing Changes
Mrs Martin will be leaving the school at the end of the year as her and her husband are relocating to Sheffield. Although we are sad to see her go, we would like to wish her the very best of luck for the future and thank her for her excellent service, hard work and commitment shown to the school and children of Bankfields. Mr Wissen will be joining us from September as Mrs Martin’s replacement and he will be in school during the transition weeks to meet the children.
Mrs Fellows will begin her maternity leave from July and will be taking 1-year leave with her family. Mrs Blick will be taking up the post as Nursery Teacher for the year and is looking forward to starting in September. We would like to wish Mrs Fellows and her family the very best of luck and hope they enjoy their very precious time together. 

Due to the high number of sporting events in school, we have appointed Miss McCall as a Sports Assistant to work alongside Mr Sidgwick to organise, plan and lead a range of sporting events and a variety of After School Clubs for the children.  
Nursery – Mrs H Blick
Reception (class 1) - Miss S Turnbull

Reception (class 2) - Miss C Bennett

Year 1 (class 3) – Mrs M Bunn

Year 1 (class 4) – Miss L Thompson

Year 2 (class 5) – Mrs S Turner

Year 2 (class 6) – Mrs K Dunlop

Year 3 (class 7) – Mrs C Masheder
Year 3 (class 8) – Mrs K Forde
Year 4 (class 9) – Miss M Kelly
Year 4 (class 10) – Mrs C Walker

Year 5 (class 11) – Mr G Wissen
Year 5/6 (class 12) – Mr P Bennett
Year 6 (class 13) – Mrs K Lee   
Summer Fair

Our annual Summer Fair is planned for Thursday 12th July at 2pm – weather permitting! If you have any donations for raffle prizes, we would be very grateful to receive them as soon as 

possible, plus cakes for the cake stall on the day. Also, we could really use any spare bottle gift bags, so please send them into school, too, if you have any you don’t need. Thank you.
Transition

As many of our Year 6 children are moving on to their Secondary Schools early in July, we are planning to move all children into their next year groups to give them time to settle in before September. Therefore, from Monday 9th July, all children will move into their new classes for the final 2 weeks of term as this has proved highly successful in recent years. 
Nursery Admissions

Any parents with children at/or approaching nursery school age are advised to put their name down as soon as possible to ensure a place is guaranteed. Thank you.

School Office
Just to inform parents that there have been significant changes to the school’s administration systems during the last 3 months which has put a lot of pressure on the school’s Administration staff. Firstly, the school has become a bank account school, which means school funds are paid directly to school, who now pay for all services directly as opposed to going through the Local Authority. Secondly, the introduction of ParentMail has been a big transition for staff and as with any new system, has brought quite a few teething problems. In addition, as the Local Authority have withdrawn or significantly reduced the majority of the support services available to schools, we have had to source alternative providers such as HR, Payroll, IT, Education Welfare and Transport to name a few. This has had a significant impact on the workload of our Administration staff.
Finally, the school is very passionate about giving our children a range of experiences to broaden their horizons and to bring the curriculum to life, ensuring it is exciting and engaging for all our children. During the last 2 to 3 years, the number of visits and out of school events have risen from around 20 per year to almost 60 which does not include the vast amount of visitors we also bring into school. Each out of school event requires a lot of preparation such as risk assessments, parental consent, letters to parents, booking of events including coaches, organising packed lunches and finally checking all the information is collated and in place prior to the event.

When there we fewer events, the majority of the administration work was carried out by Teaching staff, however, due to the significant increase this has become unmanageable and is now being completed by the school’s Administration staff which again, has added to their work load. 
I understand that there have been a couple of incidents of poor communication such as insufficient notice for the school’s Sports Day which I know has caused great frustration for some of our parents and I apologise for this. I would like to assure you that the staff are working extremely hard to embed the new systems and ensure the school office runs efficiently and communicates effectively with parents. However, I would please ask for your patience with staff during this transitional period. If you do have any concerns or questions, please speak to the school’s Business Manager, Mrs Cathy Fidgeon. Many thanks.  
School Events 

We want to continue to give our children the range of experiences that we currently offer, however, this sometimes becomes a little chaotic, especially during the summer term as we can have 3 or 4 events happening at the same time with children out at various venues or a number of events happening across school at the same time. This is unavoidable, especially in the summer term due to the large number of events to fit in, in such a small amount of time. I understand that this is difficult for parents who have children in more than one year group who wish to attend both activities. However, other than reducing the number of events for children and families and the range of experiences on offer for our children, there are times when this cannot be avoided.  I am sure you can appreciate that it is also very challenging for staff to organise at times and their intentions are purely in the best interests of our children.
Litter

The school has received a complaint from Eston residents regarding a large amount of litter being thrown in the Marton Green and Barnaby Crescent Green areas. The children involved have been identified through their Bankfields uniform and this is reported to be happening on a regular basis. I have spoken to the children in assembly, but would be grateful if parents could speak to their child to ensure this does not continue. Many thanks 

Morning Drop Off

I would just like to remind parents that the doors open for the start of the school day at 8.50am ready for registration at 9:00am. As many children walk to school, they often arrive early. We are happy for the children who arrive a few minutes early to wait outside as long as they are well behaved and respectful towards other parents who are bringing their younger children to school. However, there are no adults to supervise the children prior to school opening, as they are in their classrooms setting up for the day’s lessons. Therefore, children should not be arriving at school at 8:30am alone. All children remain the responsibility of their parents until the doors open at 8:50am. Thank you.
ParentMail

Thank you to all those parents who have signed up to ParentMail. Could we ask all parents who have not yet signed up, to please do so. This is the school’s key method of communication to parents and we wish to avoid anyone missing out on vital information. If you would like staff to set this up for you, please bring your mobile phone to the school office and a member of staff will be happy to do this for you. Many thanks.
School Meals   

Just a reminder to all parents with children moving in to Key Stage 2 (Year 3-6) that their child will no longer be entitled to Universal Free School Meals. All meals in Key Stage 2 will need to be paid for unless you are in receipt of certain benefits. If you feel that you may be entitled to free school meals and have not yet completed a form, please could you do so as soon as possible to avoid any unnecessary costs to yourselves, as it cannot be backdated at a later date. If you require a form or need assistance in completing one, please ask at the school office. Many thanks.
Diary Dates

	Friday 29th June 18
	Y6 Leavers Trip – Forbidden Corner 

	Monday 2nd July 18
	Consultation Evening – Parent drop in (3.20-5.00pm)

	Monday 9th July 18
	School Transition to new classes

	Thursday 12th July 18
	Summer Fair, West Hall/outdoors (2pm)


	Thursday 19th July 18
	100% attendance reward bowling trip(full year)

	Friday 20th July 18
	Break up for summer holidays


	Monday 23rd July 18 
	Professional Development Day

	Monday 3rd September 18
	Professional Development Day

	Tuesday 4th September 18
	Pupils return to school

	Monday 22nd July and Tuesday 23rd July 19
	Professional Development Day




Professional Development Days

The first professional development day for the 2018-19 school year will be:
· Monday 3rd September 2018 - Writing Assessment, Safeguarding, planning and preparation
The last 2 professional development days will be:
· Monday 22nd July and Tuesday 23rd July 2019 – School Improvement Priorities
Details of the other two days are to follow in the autumn term.

September 2018
Children will return to school on Tuesday 4th September. However, those children who are attending the Robinwood residential will return to school on Monday 3rd September at the usual time. 

Be happy. Be successful. Be proud. Be Bankfields.
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